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June 8, 1971

NOTE TO HAROLD L. PRICE

ALLEGATIONS BY MR. R. J. ROWEN, JR., RELATING TO THE
OPERATION OF PACIPIC QAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY'S
HUMBOLDT BAY REACTOR

This is to inform you of the current status of our
investigation of the subject allegations. Preliminary
information regarding these allegations was described
in my note to you dated May 4, 1971.

Information develsped by our investigation to date in-
dicates that some of the allegations may have substance.
We plan to continue our investigation at the plant site
by reviewing additional facility records and interviewingz
selected operating personnel. It is neceesary that we
interview these personnel alone and at the plant to get ,
the best factual information available. Mr. Paul Matthnew,
Manager, Steam Generation Department and Mr. R. Ramsey,
Plant Superintendent, have both stated that they will not
permit company personnel to be interviewed at the plant
during working hours without a representative of PGLE
management being present. This is unacceptable to us.
Attached 1s a list of personnel we plan to talk to
together with the reasons why we want to talk to them

at the plant rather than at their homes.

Unless you have further guidance on this, I plan to ecall
Mr. Matthew myself to request that h2 arrange for the
necessary interviews at tne plant. If he does not do 80,
I will call Mr. Matthew's superior, a Vice President

(Mr. Braun) and then the President, if necessary.

Original signed by:
L D Low
Lawrence D, Low

Attachment :

As stated

ce w/att.

CKBeck, DR LEJohnson, DML
MMMann, DR HKShapar, GC
CLHenderson, DR BHSehur, GC
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ATTACHMEKNT

There is an allegation that there was an inadequate eval-
uation of the potential exposure to airborne activity

before entry was made to the reactor access shaft to valve
off the reactor cleanup pump following the faillure of the
pump seal during the early morning hours of June 21, 1970.

In pursuing our investigation, we wish to examine all
renords prepared by operations and radiation protection
personnel who were involved in the incident. We also
feel that it is necessary to discuss, in private inter-
views, these records and details of the incident with the
following individuals who were involved in the occurrence.

James D. Shiffer, Nuclear Engineer
Donald M, Voss, Senior Licensed Operator
Nicanor C. Pena, Licensed Operator
Raymond W. Grundhofer, Licensed Operator
Ronald Grauer, Auxillary Operator

In addition, in regard to other allegations concerning
improper handling ¢f a dropped Pu-Be source, airborne
activity in the control room, and inadequate Special
Work Permits for entry to radiation areas, we wish to
examing pertinent rscords anc interview, priwvately, all
Radiation Control Technicians. This involves at least
seven, including:

Mark Stevens
Donald Woods
William Evans
Raymond Skidmcre

Kach of these persons, and others whose knowledge of these
items may become apparent, will alsc be asked if he has

ever been told explieitly by management that he should

not report matters of radiation safety to AEC representatives
or if he has been threatened with reprisals if he should
talk to or write the AEC. as provided on AEC Form 3. This
pertains to one of Mr. Rowen's prinecipal allegations. We
feel that a number of persons need to be interviewed on

a private basis to establish whether there is any substance
to this allegation.
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